Lakeville Cemetery Commission
Meeting Minutes
April 17,2018

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m. by Chairman Upham in the Local History
Room of the Lakeville Public Library.

Members present: Commissioners Upham, Beal, and Morton.
Guests: None.

Minutes of the February 13, 2018 and March 15, 2018 meetings were read and
approved.

In reorganization, after a vote, Commissioner Upham will remain as Chairman.

Old Business:

1. The meeting sign for the door has been made by Wayne Kingsley.
Commissioner Upham will pick it up for the next meeting,.

2. The bill from GPRS for the infra-red ground penetration at Strobridge
Cemetery for $800.00 was reviewed. We will hold the bili until we have
a letter from them stating what they found. Commissioner Beal will
contact them and ask them for a letter, then will submit the bill for

payment. We need this in writing to proceed with surveying for new plots
by John Pink. There should be more than 500 spaces.

3. The Ramaker bill for the CIMS system for 6-27-18 through 6-27-19 was
reviewed. Commissioner Beal will drop it off to the Town Accountant.

New Business:

1. Adiscussion of the new gravesites at Strobridge Cemetery questioned
whether it would be a regular cemetery or used for special purposes. Part of
it could be used for a second veterans cemetery if the first one is full or used
for first responders and veterans. We do not need to designate anything
right now. Tabled for further discussion after the survey is done.

2. Frank Moniz, the new Highway Superintendent, will assess the winter
storm damage to the cemeteries and report to Rita and us re the time needed



and the cost for cleanup. His report is due on April 20, 2018.
3. Pickens 2 needs rod repairs.
4. We need to prioritize repair work for 2018.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

The next meeting will be on May 15, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.



